

Ruskin Road, Banbury, OX16 9HY Telephone: 01295 251451 Email: office@wykhampark-aspirations.org Web: wykhampark-aspirations.org

Miss Sylvia Thomas – Principal of Banbury Aspirations Campus

24 August 2021

Dear Parents/Carers

IMPORTANT NOTICE

Banbury Aspirations Campus are introducing a **new catering payments system which will launch on Monday 20th September 2021**. Between the start of term and Friday 17th September we will be operating cash payment only for canteen purchases whilst we install the new system.

When the new system launches you will make payments for your child's lunch via the School Gateway app, but it will be a monetary amount rather than pre-selecting menu choices and paying for them as previously. This will allow your child to select what they want to eat in the canteen, offering them greater choice as we return to an expanded lunch menu as well as breakfast and break service. We have set a daily limit of £6.00 per child. Please note, once the new catering payment system goes live you will no longer be able to pay for your child's lunch using cash so it is extremely important you follow the instructions below.

In order to protect the funds you have put on to your child's School Gateway account we will operating a unique identification biometric system to pay at the till using your child's fingerprint, this will ensure only your child can access their payment account and is therefore more secure than a system which operates with a card or pin number. You can rest assured that the fingerprint images cannot be used by any other source for identification purposes other than paying for your child's lunch. The system uses an image of the finger to create a mathematical algorithm and then discards the finger image; only the numbers remain and these cannot be reinterpreted back into a finger image.

At the beginning of term we will be taking a scan of your child's fingerprint for the biometric database. In order to do this we need you to complete the <u>consent form linked here</u> no later than **Friday 3rd September.**



If you have yet to do so, it is also imperative that you register with School Gateway our school communication and payments system, as if you are not signed up you will not be able to pay for your child's lunch when the

new system launches. You are able to put money on your child's School Gateway account using a credit card, debit card or Paypoint vouchers. Instructions are attached to guide you through the registration process for School Gateway.

If you child receives free school meals your School Gateway account will be credited with £2.30 per day which is the cost of a lunchtime main meal. You can also top up your child's School Gateway account with further funds for purchases at breakfast or break, should you wish.

Yours sincerely

Or Bur.

Miss S Thomas Executive Principal Banbury Aspirations Campus





